
Revision to Prison-made Goods Act; SB 74

SB 74 revises the Prison-made Goods Act. The Secretary of Corrections is prohibited 
from  establishing  or  maintaining  a  home  building  program  that  would  compete  with 
manufactured or modular homes constructed privately. The bill allows for the continuation of a 
vocational building program, whereby the Department of Corrections may provide buildings to 
state agencies. The size of the buildings is limited to 1,000 square feet.

The terms “manufactured  home,”  “manufactured  home dealer,”  “manufactured home 
manufacturer,”  and  “modular  home”  have  the  same  definitions  as  found  in  the  Kansas 
Manufactured Housing Act.
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